
STOUGHTON UTILITIES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

Monday May 18, 2009 – 4:30 p.m.

Edmund T. Malinowski Room
Stoughton Utilities Administration Office
600 S. Fourth St.
Stoughton, Wisconsin

Members Present:
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, Citizen Member David Erdman, Mayor Jim Griffin, Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, Alderperson Paul Lawrence, Citizen Member Norval Morgan, and Alderperson Steve Tone. 
Absent and Excused:
None.  
Absent:
None.
Others Present:
Jodi Dobson of Virchow Krause and Company, Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson, Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady, Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops, Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings, Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz, Stoughton Finance Director and Treasurer Laurie Sullivan, and Stoughton Utilities Water System Supervisor Roger Thorson.
Call To Order:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz called the regular Stoughton Utilities Committee meeting to order at 4:30 p. m.
Election Of Stoughton Utilities Committee Chairperson And Vice Chairperson:  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman to nominate Mayor Jim Griffin as the Stoughton Utilities Committee Chairperson, close the nominations, and cast a unanimous vote for Mayor Jim Griffin as the Chairperson of the Stoughton Utilities Committee.  Carried unanimously.  
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Motion by Citizen Member Norval Morgan, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman to nominate Alderperson Paul Lawrence as the Stoughton Utilities Committee Vice-Chairperson, close the nominations, and cast a unanimous vote for Alderperson Paul Lawrence as the Stoughton Utilities Committee Vice-Chairperson.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List.  Motion by Citizen Member David Erdman, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to approve the Stoughton Utilities Payments Due List as presented and recommend its approval to the Stoughton Common Council on May 26, 2009.  Carried unanimously.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Consent Agenda: Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting Consent Agenda Items.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to approve the following consent agenda items as presented:  Draft Minutes of the Regular April 20, 2009 Meeting of the Stoughton Utilities Committee, Stoughton Utilities March 2009 Financial Summary, Stoughton Utilities March 2009 Statistical Information, Stoughton Utilities Communications, Stoughton Utilities 12-Month Calendar, Stoughton Utilities April 2009 Activities Report, and the Status of the April 20, 2009 Recommendations to the Stoughton Common Council.  Carried unanimously.
Alderperson Paul Lawrence arrived at the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 4:40 p.m. 
Stoughton Utilities Management Team Verbal Report: 
Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady explained the following:

· The UW Health Clinic received permanent electric service last week.

· Stoughton Utilities staff is working with Charter Communications with pole load calculations for providing high-speed internet service from the Lake Kegonsa area to the UW Health Clinic.

· Power has been temporarily disconnected at the North American Fur Traders Association to accommodate their construction project.
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· Power has been extended to an aluminum recycling unit located at Asleson’s Hardware.

· Stoughton Utilities staff is reviewing draft Water and Electric System Study Updates scheduled to be presented to the Stoughton Utilities Committee at the June Meeting, and the Sanitary Sewer System Study Update scheduled for a presentation at the July Meeting.
· Interviews are currently underway for the Journeyman Lineman and Water Operator I vacant positions and an offer was extended to the Accounts Receivable Technician today.

· Stoughton Utilities staff relocated to the remodeled Stoughton Utilities Administration Office on May 11, 2009.

Stoughton Utilities Wastewater System Supervisor Brian Erickson reported the following:

· Our contractor is currently slip lining approximately 4,000 feet of sanitary sewer in the collection system.
· The replacement air blower project and the primary clarifier drive chain replacement project are proceeding as scheduled.

· The contractor scheduled to replace underground infrastructure on Main Street and Seventh Street is mobilizing today.

· The sludge handling contractor is scheduled to initiate hauling and injection of approximately 600,000 gallons of product into local farm fields this Thursday.

Stoughton Utilities Office and Information Systems Supervisor Brian Hoops discussed the following:

· Stoughton Utilities staff is busy with collections.

· Efforts continue with the relocation to the remodeled Stoughton Utilities Administration Building.
Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings explained the following:

· The water rate review is scheduled to be filed with The Wisconsin Public Service Commission next month and is anticipated to yield a two-phase rate adjustment.

· An audit of our “Commitment To Community” Program was recently conducted with the oversight of WPPI Energy.
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Stoughton Utilities Water System Operator Roger Thorson reported the following:

· The contractor has mobilized on S. Page Street and is expected to initiate water main construction on Tuesday.
· Stoughton Utilities staff is busy with water infrastructure maintenance.

Stoughton Utilities Response To The 2008 Audit Management Letter:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities response to the 2008 Audit Management Letter.  Discussion followed.  Alderperson Carl Chenoweth requested that information be provided at the June 15, 2009 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting regarding the Wells Fargo Collateral Agreement for Stoughton Utilities Investments.  Motion by Alderperson Carl Chenoweth, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to accept the Stoughton Utilities response to the 2008 Audit Management Letter.  Carried unanimously.  

Proposed Building Title Transfer From The City Of Stoughton To Stoughton Utilities:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz and Stoughton Utilities Finance and Administrative Manager Kim Jennings presented and discussed the transfer of the Stoughton Utilities Building from the City of Stoughton to Stoughton Utilities.  Discussion followed.  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member David Erdman, to support the investigation of the proposed Stoughton Utilities Building transfer from the City of Stoughton to Stoughton Utilities.  Carried unanimously.
Stoughton Utilities Studies Annual Status Report:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Studies Annual Status Report.  Discussion followed.  

Municipal Electric Utilities Of Wisconsin (MEUW) Annual Conference: Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz discussed MEUW Annual Conference and invited the Stoughton Utilities Committee Members to attend and participate.  Discussion followed.  
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Stoughton Utilities Packet Distribution:  Stoughton Utilities Director Robert Kardasz presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities packet distribution opportunities.  Discussion followed.
Stoughton Utilities Building Remodeling Project Status Report No. 8:  Stoughton Utilities Operations Superintendent Sean Grady presented and discussed the Stoughton Utilities Building Remodeling Project Status Report No. 8 and invited the Stoughton Utilities Committee Members and staff to participate in a tour of remodeled building immediately following the meeting.  Discussion followed.

Stoughton Utilities Committee Future Meeting Agenda Item(s):  Reports at the June 15, 2009 Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting regarding the Wells Fargo Collateral Agreement for Stoughton Utilities Investments and the Stoughton Utilities Building Title Transfer Status. 
Alderperson Carl Chenoweth reported that changing the Stoughton Utilities governance from a committee to a commission will be on the agenda of the June 2, 2009 Community Affairs Council Policy Task Force Meeting.    
Adjournment:  Motion by Alderperson Paul Lawrence, seconded by Citizen Member Jonathan Hajny, to adjourn the Stoughton Utilities Committee Meeting at 5:35 p.m. Carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Stoughton Utilities Director
Approved by the City of Stoughton Common Council on May 26, 2009

Modified and approved by the Stoughon Utilities Committee on June 15, 2009
